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SUBJECT: 

Recommendation Regarding Amendments to the YMC Titles 14 & 15 

City of Yakima Planning Commission 
Trevor Martin, AICP, Planning Manager 

FOR MEETING OF: 
Zoning Ordinance Text Amendments - File TXT#001-25 
February 26, 2025 

I. PURPOSE AND DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSED AMENDMENTS:

The City of Yakima Planning Division is proposing non-project amendments to the City of 
Yakima's Municipal Code Title 14 and 15. The purpose of the proposed amendments are to 
streamline application requirements. 

The Planning Commission held a study session for the proposed amendments on October 9 
and 23, 2024. 

Proposed Amendment Sections: 
The complete track changes text can be found in Exhibit "A" and is incorporated herein by 
reference. A summary of the amendments is as follows: 

1. YMC Chapter 15.02 - Definitions

a. Removing some unused definitions from the Municipal Code

Staff Analysis: There are a few definitions within the YMC that are no longer used or that have 

been consolidated into other definitions and can be removed from the Ordinance. 

2. YMC Chapter 14.15 - Short Subdivision - Procedure

a. Removing Public notice of Short Plat.

Staff Analysis: The Public Notice of a Short Plat is a self-imposed notice requirement and not 

required by the RCW Removing the requirement will help streamline processes. Additionally, 

the overall processing time for self-imposed public notice applications has been reduced, which 

increases the overall workload required from City staff. Removing the public notice requirement 

will allow staff to process permits more expeditiously. 

3. YMC Chapter 15.04 - Table 4-1

a. Amending several land use review types within the table.

Staff Analysis: The Washington State Legislature recently passed SB 5290 (RCW 36. 708. 080) 

which greatly altered the processing times for land use review applications throughout the State. 

Specifically Type 2 Reviews within the City have their review timelines reduced. In an effort to 

streamline issuance of permits and prevent bottlenecking of applications within the Planning 

Division, reexamining the uses within the table and reevaluate weather certain land uses can be 

moved to a Type 1 is consistent with the States effort to reduce processing timelines and the 

City Council's objective to streamline processing, 
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